
Minutes of committee meeting held on 28th October 2024 at Milton Mount Community Centre @ 

19.00 

 

Members present 

James Mason y Jim Scott y Stella Daff y David Penfold Y 
Richard Daniells Y Luke Taylor y Clare Hall N Dan Smiles y 

Roy Swetman y Martyn Flint Y Paul Luttman Y Nicky Wilson Y 

Lesley Bryant y Debby Scott Y Nina Ware Y   

 

 
 
Chairman (James) 

• All permission for the Tilgate 5 2025 received, and Firs Aid pencilled in but too early 
to formally book. 

 
Secretary (Richard) 

• Results of the poll for donations from the Tilgate 5 2024 were discussed. With two 
charities receiving more than one vote, in proportion St Catherines Hospice to 
receive two thirds and Kent, Sussex and Surrey Ambulance to receive one third. 

• Richard wrote to Derek to apologise for getting the date of his 80th birthday wrong in 
the newsletter after Derek contacted Nicky. Date was incorrect in Spond, this has 
been corrected by Martyn. 

• Sussex Athletics Innstagram account has been hacked and they have a new account, 
sussex_athletics_ 

• After a discussion, it was agreed that two amendments are needed for the club 
constitution and these will be put forward at the AGM 

o To allow the AGM to take place in December or January as oppose to being 
mandated for December 

o For the London Marathon Draw, to not allow thos who have won the place 
for the previous three years to take part 

 
Treasurer (Roy) 

• Roy has not been able to contact Jess to see if she is available to audit the club 
accounts. Roy (or someone else) to try and ask her at parkrun 

• It seems to be unclear the percentage taken by Spond when members pay via the 
app. Roy and Martyn to investigate 

 
Membership / UKA (Lesley) 

• One new member in the last month 
• UKA fees are going up by £1 to £20 from April 2025 
• UKA Club fees are going up by £5 to £205 from April 2025. 

 
Kit (Martyn) 

• Some kit is out of stock, specifically extra large T-shirts. Martyn to monitor 
 

Social (Stella) 

• Christmas Dinner on 14th December is fully booked at 30 
• Next tourism is on 23rd November at Riddlesdown 



 
SGP (Jim) 

• Good turn out at Hove with 14 runners 

• One race left at Crowborough on 17th November 

• We have five runners in contention for age-group awards 

• SGP AGM is in the next couple of weeks 
 

WSFRL (Luke) 

• Overall we have had approx. 30 runners fewer than last year 

• We are 7th or 8th in the league table 

• So far we have 15 entries for the last race of the year at Horsham 

• The WSFRL AGM is on 24th November 
 

SCAA (Paul) 

• Training numbers are good, especially on Tuesdays 

• We have 13 runners so far signed up for the Reigate Relays. We have four teams 
entered 

• Cross Country league has started with next race at Glyndebourne 

• Paul has two members undertaking his one-to-one coaching sessions 
 

Newsletter (Nicky) 

• We have received the sport shoes code for November but they have changed the 
way it needs to be entered on their system 

 
AOB 

• AGM 
o Three Bridges Community Centre booked for 12th December 
o Two constitution amendments agreed above 
o Richard to mention lack of parking spaces in the AGM invite 

• Runner of the Month 
o After discussion it was agreed the runner of the month for October is Joe 

Lavery. 
 
 

 
 
Next meeting is Monday 25th November at 7.00pm, at Three Bridges Community Centre 


